
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Agenda Item No: 3a. 

Library Commission Meeting: 1/16/2024 

LIBRARY COMMISSION MINUTES 
Regular Meeting 
October 17,  2023 

1 )  Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 5:59 p.m. by Secretary Elizabeth Maximo. 
Pursuant to Robert's Rules of order chapter 15  section 47, in the absence of Chair 
and Vice Chair the Secretary should call the meeting to order and the Commission 
should immediately elect Chair pro tern to preside. Secretary Elizabeth Maximo 
recommended Commissioner Moore for Chair pro tern and the commissioners 
nodded in agreement. 

2) Roll Call 

Present: Commissioners: Jonnalagadda, Moore, Pacheco and Xu. 

Absent: Commissioner: Allaman, Laney, and Shannon. 

3) Approval of Minutes 

Commissioner Jonnalagadda moved to approve the September 19 ,  2023 Minutes as 
written. Commissioner Pacheco seconded. Motion carried. 

AYES:Commissioners: Jonnalagadda, Moore, Pacheco, and Xu. 
NOES: Commissioners: None. 
ABSENT: Commissioners: Allaman, Laney, and Shannon. 
ABSTAIN: Commissioners: None. 

4) Business from the Floor 

None. 
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5) Reports and Presentations 

a. Library Director Thomas Gruneisen reported that the Monthly Statistics 
was the same as last month. We have been keeping an eye out on the checkout 
rates, you can see the numbers are down, but that is incorrect. Renewals are 
down and the checkout numbers are staying steady. We are watching the 
adjustments with the patrons as we are now fine free. If we need to make 
adjustments to our notifications, we will do so. 

Library Director Thomas Gruneisen responded to comments and questions from the 
Library Commission. 

6) New Business 

a. Discussion on revising Library Commission meeting dates from November 2023 
through December 2024 and direction to staff. Library Director Thomas 
Gruneisen mentions that since we only have a small group of commissioners this 
evening, he wanted to then just focus on the Commission Meeting in November. 
Was there a need to meet since it was the same week as Thanksgiving and the 
Commission will be on Recess in December. After discussion, the Library 
Commissioners decided to cancel the November 2 1 ,  2023 Commission Meeting, 
tentatively not meeting in December, unless there is a need. We will resume the 
discussion on the 2024 Commission Calendar in the January 2024 Commission 
Meeting under Old Business. 

b. Fund raising opportunities available through the Friends of the Folsom Library. 
Library Director Thomas Gruneisen shared that as Library Commissioners are 
unable to participate in fundraising in an official capacity, he had spoken to 
Friends of Folsom Library President Maggie Roehm, who communicated to him 
that the Friends welcome the ideas that any commissioners, as private citizens, 
have for fund raising. 

7) Library Director's Report 

Library Director Thomas Gruneisen reported on the following: 

• Cindy Fazzi presented a program last month as the first local author to 
deliver a program at the library since the pandemic. It was a success and 
this month we have the Mystery Writers of America panel. They will be 
presenting A K iller Lineup of Mystery Authors. We will listen to the 
feedback from the community and see if this Author Talk program will 
continue. 

Page 4 of 9 



• The "Make It Program" like our other school-age programs, is offered as a 
series. Once a week school aged children are invited to come work hands 
on with a science, technology, engineering, or math focused program. 
They are creating brush bots, k'nex structures, LED bugs, paper circuits, 
paper folding, robotic hands and brush bots. It is going really well. 
Twenty kids showed up for the first program and at the second there were 
thirty kids. Since the program has become popular and attendance has 
grown, we are moving the program to the Meeting Room for more space. 

• Last Commission Meeting I had mentioned that the library is in the 
process of creating STEM Kits that children can take home. There will be 
fifteen different kits like Magnets, Robotics and Coding, All About 
Dinosaurs, Castles and Dragons. All funded by The Friends of the 
Library. All these kits are geared towards early elementary students. 

• We are also planning the launch of the Telegu Collection in the Spring. 
Commissioner Jonnalagadda spoke that he is spearheading this project 
on the community side along with Library Director Thomas Gruneisen. 
Commissioner Jonnalagadda mentions that he had formed a committee of 
1 0  people and 7 of them are from different Telegu organizations. They 
are meeting and working hard to get the collections. 

• There is a program for the Unhoused that does not show up on our Library 
Calendar. The way our tax is structured services for unhoused individuals 
come from the County. Homelessness affects all of us. At the end of 
August, Sacramento Heart started coming in on Wednesdays from 10:00 
to 2:00 p.m. to help connect unhoused individuals with resources. 
Although we do not publicize this, other agencies like Jake's Journey 
Home will make referrals to Sacramento Heart Navigator to get these 
individuals the resources they need to help them transition out of 
homelessness. At the last City Counci l  Meeting the Council received 
information about what resources are available for the unhoused. The 
library does not offer any direct resources for the unhoused, but does offer 
all community members services such as computer access, job help, and 
educational advancement. If we find individuals that need more, we can 
connect them to a professional that has the tools to assist them. 

• We had our cameras installed and they are now operational. We share 
video with Folsom PD and we are very grateful to have it on-line. 

• Friends Bookstore had a soft opening and after they are fully settled in 
they will have their Grand Opening on November 3 .  

•  The Children 's Area is not quite ready yet. The Farmers Market was 
unfortunately damaged on arrival, but was repaired today. We hope to 
have the Children's Area ready soon. 

• Staff changes. Debbie had her last day with us last Friday after 16  years. 
There was a tremendous outpouring of support. We had over 500 likes 
and comments on the Library 's Facebook page and another 500 on the 
City's Facebook page. Phyllis has announced that after 24 years of 
service she will be retiring in November. We have hired Lindsay Melhus 
as the new Children's Librarian. She comes from Theodore Judah and 

Page 5 of 9 



the children that know her are very excited that she is coming to the 
library. 

8) Commissioner Comments 

Commissioner Jonnalagadda commented that he would like to help with the Grant 
process. He is very excited to share the Telegu collection with the Community. 

Commissioner Xu wanted to thank the library for getting involved with HEART and 
she is part of Folsom HART, and this year HART will continue the same program 
starting on January 7! for the Homeless. If anyone is interested in volunteering, 
please let her know. She also comments on how important the library is to the 
Unhoused. They use the library as shelter from the heat and the cold. 

Commissioner Pacheco mentioned that she is a part of a Book Club and was 
amazed that since the library did not have the Book they wanted to read for the 
Book Club, l ibrary staff looked it up on Amazon and ordered it through the Zip 
Book Program for them. She thought that was pretty cool. 

Commissioner Moore mentions that she was unaware six months ago when we 
had mentioned getting the Telegu Collection going that it is one of the most 
popular languages in Folsom after English and Spanish and she is glad that the 
library is supporting it. 

9) Adjournment 

Meeting adjourned at 6:44 p .m.  
\  

Gt1....S 
Elizabeth Maximo 
Secretary to the Library Commission 
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